
 
 
 

UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF WEST VIRGINIA 

 
       
 
IN RE: 
 
NATIONAL DAY OF MOURNING 
December 5, 2018 
 
 

 
 
GENERAL ORDER NO. 18-04 
 
JUDGE FRANK W. VOLK,  
CHIEF BANKRUPTCY JUDGE 

 
 
 

ORDER    
 
 
 

 By Executive Order, President Trump has declared Wednesday, December 5, 2018, a 

National Day of Mourning to honor the memory of former President George Herbert Walker 

Bush.  The President’s Executive Order declares that December 5, 2018, will be treated as a 

holiday for federal leave purposes.  Following the lead of the executive branch, the Supreme 

Court of the United States will be in recess and the Administrative Office will be closed that 

day.   

In observance of the National Day of Mourning, except for bankruptcy hearings 

which will be held as scheduled, the offices of the Bankruptcy Court for the Southern District 

of West Virginia will generally be closed for business on Wednesday, December 5, 2018.  

Bankruptcy hearings set for Wednesday, December 5, 2018, will be held as scheduled.  

Bankruptcy court staff, including chambers staff, who are required to work on that day, shall 

be granted eight (8) hours of administrative leave. 

 

Dated: December 4th,
2018


